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(U//FOUO) Lithium batteries, primarily CR123A cell batteries, are used by the public in electronic devices;

however, they are more frequently used by law enforcement officers, emergency medical services providers,

and military personnel in tactical equipment such as flashlights, weapon lights, headlamps, and helmet lights

and cameras. Counterfeit and substandard lithium batteries have caused numerous incidents involving serious

injury to law enforcement personnel, as well as damage to equipment and property.

(U//FOUO) Several indicators are associated with counterfeit or substandard lithium batteries; awareness of

these indicators can decrease the chances of purchasing inferior batteries that can put users at risk.

o (U) Common exterior indicators of counterfeit batteries include label misspellings, missing label

information, blurred fonts, altered logos or seals, different label dimensions, altered or substandard packaging,

crimp seal differences, material differences, and differences in the vent perforation of the anode.

o (U) Counterfeit and substandard lithium batteries are often sold at a reduced price on the Internet and at

swap meets, store fronts, gun shows, and electronics and technical shows. Although not all batteries sold at

these locations are counterfeit or substandard, such sellers are often sources of counterfeit or substandard

batteries produced in China and the chance of purchasing a counterfeit or substandard battery is higher at these

locations.

(U//FOUO) The FBI assesses that counterfeit and substandard lithium batteries will continue to pose a health

and safety risk to law enforcement officers, military personnel, and emergency medical services personnel, as

well as unwitting consumers in the general public, as long as they are available for purchase. Taking the

following precautions, however, can reduce the likelihood of user injury or property damage from either the

purchase of counterfeit and substandard batteries or the improper use of legitimate lithium batteries.

o (U) Law enforcement, military and emergency personnel should use caution when purchasing batteries from

online auction sites, online vendors, store fronts, gun shows, electronic and technical shows and swap meets.

Individuals purchasing batteries on the secondary market should seek quality assurance and scrutinize labels,

packaging and contents; seek authorized retailers; watch for missing sales tax charges; and insist on secure

transactions, according to the International Trade Commission.

o (U) To prevent a catastrophic event when using legitimate lithium batteries, individuals should refrain from

improperly mixing different types and brands of batteries; using a combination of batteries with different

depletion levels (that is, mixing old and new batteries); and removing lithium batteries from one product and

placing them into another product in which they are not intended to be used (such as removing a lithium

battery from a flashlight and placing it in a camera).
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